Miss Ruth Hoover,
Department of Physical Education for Women,
University of Illinois,
Urbana, Illinois,

Dear Miss Hoover:

Immediately upon receipt of your letter this morning I called Dean Smith and read it to him. He says it is all right for you to go ahead and try to locate someone for the position vacated by Miss Schilling. We may offer \$1300 for an inexperienced person, and \$1400 for an experienced teacher.

Confidentially, the question came up again about doing without an experienced person, as of two years ago. I hope we can get a personable individual, and naturally a good-looking one for the benefit of the Budget Committee.

I would be happy if you will send me Miss Schilling's address so that I may write her expressing our appreciation for the fine work she did here. I, too, an sorry that she is not returning this fall.

With kindest regards. I am

Sincerely yours,

FCASH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Dear Miss Hoover: Dr. Allen dictated this letter this morning and asked that I sign it in his absence so that it would not be delayed in reaching you. Thank you for your note of July 6th which came this afternoon. Mr. Shenk and I shall search again for the rool book.